

Dear praying friends and supporters,

Thank you for your continued prayers and support for our family. We thank God for you and know that because of your faithfulness we are able to go and do the work God has called us to.

Our trip to Maine was a great success. Our team was able to canvas both Limestone and Van Buren, ME as well as some smaller surrounding communities with the Gospel. Much work was accomplished on the building in Limestone. We found and replaced the rusted, broken rear suspension on the missionary's church plow truck, and I was blessed to be able to teach and preach on discipleship at the church in Van Buren. Our team worked hard and had a great time. We enjoyed our time with the York family and hope to return one day with my whole family. Pray for them as they continue to labor in Maine.

Upon returning from Maine, our family loaded up and headed to South Dakota where we spent the month of July laboring with the Scott Pannell family. We were able to spend much time helping with several projects as well as just enjoying some great fellowship with this precious family. Our children were able to be a great blessing to their five children by providing someone close to their age that is like minded and that they could relate to. Oftentimes, when we think about the woes of missions, we forget about the children being able to have playmates that are like minded. Loneliness is just as real for the children as it is for the parents. Please pray for this family and the great work they are doing in South Dakota. Right before we arrived in South Dakota, their church was hit by a flood and ruined the building they were renting. They are currently meeting in a large garage they have converted into the church for an extended amount of time until the Lord leads otherwise.

August was spent in travel and ministry work. We made our way back South and began preparations for the foot surgery Sis. Deanna was scheduled to have at the end of August. God allowed us to preach and present in a few churches as well as teach the Sunday school class that my 85 year old grandfather teaches. What an honor it was to fill in for him! We have also been blessed to present at some local churches and even fill in for a supporting pastor while he and his wife were away on an anniversary trip.

Sis. Deanna's foot surgery was pushed back to August 29th, and things went well. She is now 5 weeks post op, and everything is looking good and her doctor expects her to be back to her old self when she is healed. She will begin therapy this month and will continue it for the next 8 weeks. She still has 3 more weeks of not being able to put weight on her foot. Thank you all for you prayers for her as she has faced this time of difficulty.

As we have been stationary since the surgery, I have taken advantage of the time by getting caught up on much needed projects, office work, and repairs. The Lord has been so good to us to provide our every need during this time. Sis. Deanna cannot travel right now and needs me as she is healing and recovering. For the rest of the year, our traveling will be limited due to this. With our support level being around 41%, we still have a ways to go on our support. We are trusting God for a full calendar next year. Thank you all for praying and giving. You are vital to the work/ministry God has us working in.



In His Service, The Hewett Family Second-Man Ministries Galatians 6:2

Support Address:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
706-654-2818
www.MWBM.org

Sending Church: Faith Baptist Church P.O. Box 132 Harriman, TN 37748 Pastor Tim Giddens Ph.423-363-0306

Contact information:

Caleb and Deanna Hewett P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30157 770-710-1456 calebhewett@mwbm.org